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COMMITTEE ON STANDARDS AND ETHICS


Chair – Council Member Helen Sears

April 24, 2002

PRE-CONSIDERED INT. NO.____

By: Council Member Sears
TITLE:

To amend the administrative code of the City of New York in relation to annual disclosure of financial interests.
Introduction

Today, the Committee on Standards and Ethics considers whether to approve and adopt a local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to annual disclosure of financial interests.  This legislation is being passed under Message of Necessity by the Mayor. 

Under current law, the following individuals are required to file annual disclosures of financial interests by May first of each year:

· elected officials and local political party officials;

· agency heads, deputy agency heads and assistant agency heads;

· compensated members of boards and commissions ;

· employees who are members of the management pay plan;

· employees whose duties directly involve the negotiation, authorization or approval of contracts, leases, franchises, revocable consents, concessions or applications for zoning changes, variances and special permits during any portion of the reporting year; and,

· employees whose annual salaries on April 30th of each year are $72, 200 or more.

This bill would affect only the last criterion for filing, by raising the $72,200 threshold salary level to $83, 500.  Filers who fall within one of the other criteria would continue to be required to file regardless of the amount of their compensation.

Because the Financial Disclosure Law was not intended to include all City employees, the adjustment is being sought to reflect salary increases recently received by some City employees.  The threshold salary level was last raised in 2000 from $68,100 to $72,200 a year.  (Local Law No. 16 for the year 2000). 

The legislation would become effective immediately and would apply to this year’s May 1 filing.

Fiscal Impact Statement: There is no fiscal impact.

Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from enactment of this legislation. 

Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from enactment of this legislation.

Effective Date


Int. No.     shall take effect immediately, and shall be deemed effective May 1, 2002.
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